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I was going to write something original, however, with 53 out of 200 

people attending our congregation meeting on January 26th, I decided 

to print my report so that all the congregation would see it… 

“Enthusiasm is a way of life, not an emotion.” 

This past year was a lot like the year we had in 2012: We had suc-

cesses and failures.  We had some setbacks.  We took some steps for-

ward.  The amazing thing I find is that, after 12 years here at CLC, I 

am still enthusiastic about what this church can be!  I believe that 

each of us can do more and be more.   I thank you for your partner-

ship in ministry.  This is Christ’s church, and each of us and all of us 

are the living body of Christ that makes it go.  

“A group of people committed to a shared vision can accomplish the 

impossible.” 

Our bulletin states that all members of Christ Lutheran are ministers. 

In other words, we all have the responsibility “to Know, Grow, Live 

and Share the love of God that is Christ Jesus”. This calling is ours, 

and God is at work through each of you. The priorities we choose for 

the resources we have available, the hospitality we offer both old and 

new faces, how we reach out or hold back, all reflect the church, the 

people of God who worship here. I thank all of you who take pride in 

the way we look and how we act together, recognizing that it is God 

who is glorified in all we do.  

“Failure to take a risk is much worse than taking a risk that leads to 

failure.” 

I am forever an optimist. I have the hope that the Buffalo Bills will 

win the Super Bowl as each season begins. My greater vision is that 

each of us will take seriously our baptism, and we will transformed, 

changed, as we know and grow together. That we will leave this 

place to live and share the faith that is in us with the world around us.  

When we affirm our baptism seriously, the covenant made with God 

directs us “to live among God’s faithful people, to hear the word of 

God and share in the Lord’s supper, to proclaim the good news of 

God in Christ through word and deed, to serve all people, following 

the example of Jesus, and to strive for justice and peace in all the 

earth.”      (Continued on page 2) 
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From the Pastor continued... 

That requires commitment. That requires reaching out beyond our comfort zones to do things with people and 

needs unknown. It can be as simple as an opening greeting before worship and as complicated as supporting 

our Synod with an additional percentage of our blessings. 

  

“I tried it, but it didn’t work” is a lot better than “I wish I’d tried.” 

In 2013, we tried some new ways of doing things…with mixed results. The “ 5 Commissions” (Worship, Dis-

cipleship, Outreach, Nurture and Administration) system that we tried using for Church Council didn’t work as 

I had hoped.  Therefore, we are scrapping it and returning to our “Committee” or “Team” system.  The good 

news is that we now have several council members on multiple teams and, hopefully, this will increase the ac-

countability of each committee or team.  

 

CLC’s Operation Christmas Child tried something new this year as the idea of using pre-made shoeboxes 

helped us exceed far above and beyond our goal of 50 boxes! 

 

I thank Joe Vinson and Eric Bowman for spearheading the effort to expand our facilities and I thank all of 

those who went to the informational meetings, filled out a pledge card to give us an idea of the level of congre-

gation commitment, and let their voice be heard:  whether it be for or against. 

Sarah Caruso, our youth director, is working hard to bring together Anglo and Hispanic youth into one cohe-

sive CLC youth group.  She is the only ELCA youth director in the Southeastern Synod who is attempting to 

make this happen. 

 

We cannot be complacent with our life together. We can do better in gathering numbers. We can be more 

aware of new people in our midst. We can grow in our stewardship support and outreach efforts. We cannot be 

afraid to take risks. Thank you to those who try.  

 

“Make finding a solution a higher priority than placing blame.” 

Sunday attendance was about the same as it was in 2012.  Commitment remains the key:  commitment to 

“knowing, growing, living and sharing the love of God that is Christ Jesus”.  Commitment to being disciples of 

Christ and making disciples for Christ. We did not make budget this past year.  But it should also be noted that 

as our budget increased $20,515 from 2012 to 2013, your giving to that budget also increased by almost 

$9,000 in 2013.  It is my prayer that the resources given reflect the faith in a God of abundance. If each mem-

ber gives of their means, we can continue seeking new and exciting ways to be the church…to minister in a 

hurting world. Our goal should be to thrive, not merely survive.  

 

“Goals are dreams with deadlines.” “Most solutions are simple.” “Always try to empower others to do their 

best.” 

As we enter into 2014, I thank God for you and the staff I am fortunate to work with this year. Dawn Johnson 

has provided essential gifts to the office. Sarah Caruso continues to work in building relationships with youth 

and children…as well as seeking to add more congregational involvement in the youth program. First, Shawn 

Ripko-Hydrick and now Anna Sifontes, faithfully serve our littlest ones in our nursery. Diane Mulkey faithful-

ly offers music that inspires. We are thankful for Freda Bair’s faithful service as our Treasurer.  We continue 

the ministries of Family Promise and the South Hall Food Pantry and we thank all of the volunteers who have 

worked hard to make these ministries such a success.   

 
 

Continued on page 3 



Page #3 Christ Lutheran Church, Oakwood, GA   ¦    Newsletter   ¦  The Vine             February,  2014  

From the Pastor continued... 

I hope people feel that they can try new things, to attempt to do God’s will with new wineskins. Please be a 

part of the solution where there are problems, and part of the support for those things that are going well. In-

vite new people, encourage those already here, and try something new yourself.  

 

 “We are ultimately judged by what we give, not by what we get.” 

“Our favorite attitude should be gratitude.” 

 

I thank God that I have been serving as pastor at Christ Lutheran Church in Oakwood these past 12 years. I am 

amazed at the number of lives that have touched mine over this time, from wonderful volunteers to challenging 

dissidents. I know that I can be better at what I do, and challenge you to be a better minister as well. You 

make ministry happen. I pray that God will give us enough success to inspire us and enough failure to humble 

us and know that, in the end, God remains in control. I end with this: How are you “knowing and growing” in 

faith?  How are you helping others know and grow?  Secondly, how are you “living and sharing” your faith 

when you leave here? How we do this is called “ministry” and you all have at least one.  How is your minis-

try? 

 

God bless our mission and your ministry.       Pastor Andy Seibert 
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Outreach Commission 
The Outreach Commission Charter is to share and grow the Love that is Christ Jesus with people in our 

neighborhood and community, by serving those less fortunate than ourselves. 

Family Promise Feb 9 - 16 
CLC will be hosting the families of Family Promise the week of Feb 9

th
,.  The bulletin board is up with all the “jobs” that 

need to be filled during that week.   Without you, the volunteers for this ministry, it would not be as successful as it has 

been, and I thank each and every one of you for that. 

 

We are in need of:  Overnight Hosts (2 each night), dinner preparers, and 2 Dinner Hosts, set up help, break down help, 

etc. etc. etc.    If you have any questions at all about the Family Promise Ministry, please see Kat Hartman (770-965-

9759) and thanks in advance for helping out during the week. 

 
Hunger Relief Sunday http://www.shcfp.org 

Thanks so much for all of your continued support for this ministry.  

 
We continue to designate each 3

rd
 Sunday of each month to hunger relief. 100% of the offerings go towards local Hall 

County Hunger needs. Envelopes are provided in the pews each month for this ministry effort. – Thank you so much for 
your support. As of Jan 27

th
  the SHCFP has served 350 people so far in January.  (as a note, our largest January to 

date was in 2012, with 357 people served, so we are looking at surpassing that, the need is there – thanks so much for 
your continued support.) 

 
CLC Dates to Serve at the Pantry: 

 

If you have time available, we would love to have you assist us when CLC serves at the Pantry. Please see Richard & 
Ann McDivitt if you have any questions. 

 
SHFP is located in Oakwood directly behind the Oakwood Police Dept. 

Willow Wood Nursing Home Visits and Birthday Parties 
Come party at Willow Wood!!! – FEB 20

th
     at 2:30. (We host these birthday parties every month on the third Thursday) 

What a great way to spend an hour of your time – at a party!  The residents of Willow Wood really love our company, 
and look forward to these monthly party visits.  We would love to have more party assistants.....   If you need more infor-
mation, please give Betty Harris a call at 770-868-0888. 

 
Other opportunities: 
 
“Under the Bridge Ministry” 
I’m sure you know that, or have heard that there are people that live “under a bridge” in Gainesville.  Some of these peo-
ple sleep on couches, some have tents, and some have mats at the bridge abutment.  All of these people need the love 
that Christ gives.   CLC members have responded with music, food, donations and personal presence.   Would you like 
to be a part of this ministry?    Please see Edna Jackson or give her a call to find out more.  918-747-9624 

 

Feb 6 Thursday 10:00 am – 12:00 noon 

Feb 10 Monday 3:00 pm – 5:00 pm 

Feb 13 Thursday 10:00 am – 12:00 noon 

Feb 15 Saturday 10:00 am – 12:00 noon 

Feb 20 Thursday 10:00 am – 12:00 noon 

Feb 27 Thursday 10:00 am – 12:00 noon 

http://www.shcfp.org/
http://www.shcfp.org/
http://www.shcfp.org/
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Family Promise Day Center – Help needed 
 
The Day Center of family Promise is always looking for office volunteers (to answer phones, etc) 
Interested?   This is on your schedule.   Please call to find out how you can help:  770-535-0786 
 
 

Family Promise Awareness & Fundraising Dinner – Feb 27
th

  
 
You may know, that this ministry was proposed to have 13 host congregations, but we have been running with 11.  To 
help get the word out so that more people in Hall County know about this ministry and how it works, there will be an 
Awareness Dinner held on Feb 27

th
 at First Baptist Church in Gainesville 6:30 pm to 8:30 pm.   (FREE DINNER!) 

 
If you have any friends, neighbors, co-workers, etc   that have expressed interest in Family Promise, or you think may 
benefit from knowing about this ministry, please do invite them, and get me their names and addresses by Feb 7

th
 so 

an invitation can be sent to them (We are looking for RSVP’s so that we can be sure there is enough food). – You are 
also more than welcome to share the Family Promise Flyers we have in the literature rack. 
 
For more information, please let me know – thanks, Kat 
 
  

Collection Bins – Operation Christmas Child 
 
Well, I know it seems early to start thinking about Operation Christmas Child, but hey, why not?  This past year, we 
had lots of donated items to fill boxes for this ministry, and it worked out really well, so we are asking you think about 
adding a couple items to your order when you go to the dollar store throughout the year. We will have a “cubbie” la-
beled Operation Christmas Child in the hallway for the 2014 Program.  Items we are looking for would be:  soap, 
toothpaste, washcloths, crayons, and pencils - anything really other than toys at this point. 
 
 
 

Collection Bins – Ongoing collections 
 
Our Collections include: (Lists are available in the brochure rack in the entryway) 

South Hall Food Pantry / Willow Wood Nursing Home /  
Gateway Domestic Violence Center / Family Promise 

 
HALL COUNTY HUMANE SOCIETY – we have an on-going collection of newspapers for the Humane Society. 
There is a blue box in the Narthex labeled “Newspapers”. We welcome all newspapers – Not the glossy ads, or card-
board, please. (why go to the recycling center with them? Bring them to church and donate them to a good cause.) - If 
anyone is available to deliver these papers to the Humane Society, please feel free to help us out with this effort. - 
Thanks! 
 
Yours in Peace - Kat 

Outreach Commission 
The Outreach Commission Charter is to share and grow the Love that is Christ Jesus with people in our 

neighborhood and community, by serving those less fortunate than ourselves. 
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Happy Birthday  

2/1 Ali Winiesdorffer  

2/3 Bill Stevens  

2/3 Marilyn Johnson  

2/4 Marilyn Muckenfuss  

2/7 Betty Harris  

2/8 Alan Overcash  

2/15 Shelli Dodd  

2/16 Alan Clark  

 

 

 

 

2/10 Jim & Elke Trimboli 

2/17 Cheryl & Sandy Fuller 

WELCA 
WELCA will meet on Monday, February 10th at 9:45 am.  All women of the church 

are welcome to join us for brunch and bible study.  

2/17 Gerry Travis  

2/18 Diane Davis  

2/18 Rick Miklos  

2/18 Steve Hausman  

2/20  Michael Marien  

2/20 Elaine Miklos  

2/22 Jim Ellis  

2/22 Heather Moore  
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2014 Budget 

At our December 2013 congregation meeting, you voted to accept the 2014 budget which in-
cludes no salary or ELCA benevolence increases because our giving through early December did 
not equal or exceeded our budget. We also voted to increase salaries if, by the end of  2013, our 
giving met or exceeded our budget. Unfortunately, at the end of  the year, our giving was still ap-
proximately $10,000 less than our budget. We are hopeful that our donations will exceed our 
budget in 2014 so we can provide needed salary increases in 2015. 

Building Expansion Project 

We also finished asking for pledges for the building expansion project in December. We received 
56 pledges totaling $163,970. We also have approximately $196,000 in our building fund. We re-
ceived a commitment from the ELCA Mission Investment Fund for a loan of  approximately 
$800,000, of  which nearly $300,000 would be used to retire our existing mortgage. 

To provide a balance of  funding, we want to have a distribution of  about 1/3 of  the project cost 
in each of  the above three categories. The total cost for our Phase One expansion is $1.1 million. 
This project includes a new multi-use fellowship hall, commercial kitchen, additional restrooms, 
and more classrooms as well as modifications to the existing fellowship hall and kitchen area to 
provide a choir practice room and additional offices. If  we used all of  the loan, and building 
fund, and received all pledges, we would have about $850,000 for the project. An alternative 
would be to reduce the project scope by including the new classrooms in a future expansion. This 
approach would reduce the cost to approximately $900,000. 

Considering the above, your council does not believe it is advisable to move forward with the ex-
pansion as described at this time for two reasons – our funding would not cover even the reduced 
scope expansion and we do not think it is prudent to increase our debt at this time from $300,000 
to $800,000. 

The existing mortgage will be retired in late 2018. At that time, we could dedicate our mortgage 
payment ($46,000 per year) to an expansion. 

Consistent with Pastor Andy’s vision statement outlined in our January congregation meeting, we 
will continue to look for additional opportunities that will expand our capabilities to help bring 
more people to know God. We will explore the possibilities of  relocating to another larger facility 
in our area that would provide additional space at a lower cost and we will work with the owner 
of  the land between our building and the road to get agreement to clear the trees which would 
improve the visibility of  our church.  We would then add a sign and, perhaps, a steeple so people 
driving by would have a better chance of  knowing we are here. As these possibilities develop, we 
will keep you informed! 

We encourage you to share your thoughts on the above with any council member! 
 
Thank you, 
Alan 

Message from the Council President... 



 

 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 
2 

8:30am  Worship 

9:45 am  Adult Forum 

11am   Worship w/Kidôs 
Worship 

12 noon Souper Bowl of 
Caring 

1PM Hispanic  Worship 

 

3 

4-7 PM HANDSð
Hooks and Needles 
Doing Service 

 

6:30 PM Church 
Council 

4 5 

6:30  am Menôs Prayer 
Breakfast 

10 am Bible Study 

6:00 PM Youth Dinner 

6:30PM Confirmation 
Class/MS/HS Youth 
Group 

 

6 

10 amð12 noon 

CLC staffs South Hall 
Food Pantry 

7 

 

 

AA 8PM 

8 

  

9 
8:30 am  Worship 

9:45 am Adult Forum 

11am   Worship with 
Kidôs worship 

1PM Hispanic  Worship 

3:30 pm Family Promise 

 

10 

9:45 AM WELCA 

 

3-5 pm South Hall 
Food Pantry 

Family Promise 

 

AA 8PM 

11 

 

 

 

 

 

Family Promise 

 

12 

10 am Bible Study 

 

 

 

7:00 pm  Adult Choir 

Family Promise 

13 

10 amð12 noon 

CLC staffs South Hall 
Food Pantry 

 

 

Family  Promise 

14 

 

 

 

 

 

Family Promise 

AA 8PM 

15 

10 amð12 noon 

CLC staffs South Hall 
Food Pantry 

 

 

 

Family Promise 

16 

Hunger Relief Sunday 

8:30am  Worship 

9:45 am  Adult Forum 

11am   Worship w/Kidôs 
Worship 

1PM Hispanic  Worship 

Family Promise break-
down 

17 

 

 

4-7 PM HANDSð
Hooks and Needles 
Doing Service 

 

AA 8PM 

 

18 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

19 

6:30  am Menôs Prayer 
Breakfast 

10 am Bible Study 

6:00 PM Youth Dinner 

6:30PM Confirmation 
Class/MS/HS Youth 
Group, kidôs choir 

7:00 pm  Adult Choir 

20 

10 amð12 noon 

CLC staffs South Hall 
Food Pantry 

 

2:30 PM  Visit to Willow-
wood Nursing Home 

 

 

21 

 

 

 

 

 

AA 8PM 

22 

 

 

 

 

 

 

23 

8:30am  Worship 

9:45 am Adult Forum 

11am    Worship 
w/Kidôs Worship 

1 PM Hispanic Worship 

 

24 

 

 

 

 

 

 

AA 8PM 

25 

 

 

 

26 

6:30  am Menôs Prayer 
Breakfast 

10 am Bible Study 

6:00 PM Youth Dinner 

6:30 pm HS/MS Bowl-
ingï Laser Tag 

7:00 pm  Adult Choir 

27 

10 amð12 noon 

CLC staffs South Hall 
Food Pantry 

12 noon Potluck 

 
 

 

 

 

28 

 

 

 

 

 

 

AA 8PM 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

     

Christ Lutheran Church                       February, 2014 



February ,  2014  Page #10 Christ Lutheran Church, Oakwood, GA   ¦    Newsletter   ¦  The Vine             

READERS 

2/2 - Mike Marien  

2/9 - Ann McDevitt  

2/16 - Edna Jackson 

2/23 - Kay Knight  
 

ALTAR GUILD 

2/2 Kay & Steve Knight  

2/9 Edna Jackson  

2/16 Ann & Richard McDivitt  

2/23 Gerry & John Travis  

COMMUNION BREAD 

2/2 Steve Knight  

2/9 Ginger Huddleston  

2/16 Diane Bohn  

2/23 Gerry Travis  

 

COFFEE FELLOWSHIP 

 

ASSISTING MINISTERS 

2/2 Edna Jackson  

2/9 Ann McDivitt  

2/16 Kat Hartman  

2/23 Donna Doughty  

 

 USHERS  

2/2  Ray Huddleston & Steve Knight  

2/9  Clyde Harris & Jim Ellis  

2/16 Don Finfrock & Hugo Kollmer  

2/23 Terry Schmidt & Byron Biteman  

 

Go in Peace, Serve the Lord 
Serving at Worship for February 

8:30 am Worship Service  

READERS   

2/2 David Tate  

2/9 - Jeff Winiesdorffer  

2/16 - Pat Freeman 

2/23 - Brandt Sutphin  

 
KIDS WORSHIP 

2/2 Denise Simpson  

2/9 Dixie Bryson  

2/16 Janet Cboski (K -2) 

          Carl Neff (3 -5) 

2/23 Dawn Seibert  

ASSISTING MINISTERS 

2/2 Jenny Goodwin  

2/9 Don Woosley  

2/16 Cindy Grastat  

2/23 Sandy Fuller  

 

USHERS 

2/2 Butch & Marcey Dyer  

2/9 Alan Overcash & Eric Bowman  

2/16 Richard Morhard & Ken Uyl  

2/23 David Tate & Don Woosley  

 

 

 

 

 

COUNTERS 

2/2 Carol Woosley & Betty McKevitt  

2/9 Jim & Elke Trimboli  

2/16 Eric Bowman & Joe Vinson  

2/23 Jan & Dane Clark  

 

ALTAR GUILD 

2/2 Marilyn Johnson  

2/9 Elaine Key  

2/16 Diane Morhard  

2/23 Brandt Sutphin  

 

COFFEE FELLOWSHIP 

2/2 Souper Bowl  

2/9 Cheryl Fuller & Karin Bowman  

2/16 Janet Goetz & Lowell Lampe  

2/23 Karin Bowman & Jeanne Lewis  

11:00 am Worship Service 


